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A- About the Teacher: My name is Jackie McElhoe (formally Findlay).  I am originally from Cissna Park, but now live here in Paxton.  This will be my 7th year teaching first grade (5th here at PBL) and I also coached girls basketball here for 3 years.  I taught for a year and a half in Galesburg, IL before coming here to Clara Peterson in 2012. I look forward to educating your child! We will have a fun year making great 1st grade memories. 
B- Bells and Book Orders: The students will be dismissed down to rooms at 8:00. Please plan on having your child to school before 8:10. The pledge will be said at 8:15, and our day starts right after that with calendar and reading activities. The tardy bell is 8:20.
 Book Orders: Your child will be bringing home a form to order books throughout the school year. You may also order online through our class website.  Please do not feel obligated to order.  
C- Classroom Management: 
Rules: The 3R’s at Clara Peterson: 1. Respect Yourself 2. Respect Others 3. Respect Property. 
Rewards and Consequences: 
Color Clip Chart
Students will start out every day on green.  If a student is not following classroom expectations, they will receive 1 warning.  After 1 warning, they will move down the color chart according to their behavior.  Moving down for negative behavior (yellow, blue, red) will result in loss of privileges.  If a student moves to blue or red, there will be one or more of the following: loss of privileges, a note home, phone call home, a visit to the principal.
Students will have the chance to move back up the chart throughout the day.  Students who display excellent behavior throughout the day can move up the color chart to “positive purple” and will receive extra tickets for rewards and prizes that may be “purchased” at the end of the week. 
Respect Chart

Students who are following Clara Peterson and classroom expectations consistently during the day will be able to sign their name on the respect chart for a chance to win a pencil and get their picture taken. 
Bravo Board



Students are seated in groups, or “tables” and each table is competing weekly for tally marks on the bravo board.  To earn a tally mark, tables must work together to be respectful, help others, work hard, etc.  On Fridays, the table with the most tallies will get to choose a reward. 
D- Differentiated Instruction: All children are unique and special. Our students are at many different instructional levels. Because it is my responsibility to take each child from where he or she is to a higher level, students may be learning concepts different from his/her peers. We will not all be on the same page in the same book. With this type of teaching in the classroom, you can be sure that your child’s individual needs will be met. 
Daily Five: I will use the Daily Five while I meet with Guided Reading Groups. 
E- Encouragement: Encouragement is a MUST from you! REMEMBER that success isn’t measured in how they finished but how far they have come in their efforts.

F- Field Trips: We will be taking two field trips in the spring this year. When a field trip form is sent home, please try to return it ASAP.

G- Grading: Students will be bringing home work that has been completed together in class, on their own with guidance, and totally on their own. If you child has a 4, 3, 2, or 1 on their paper that means I have graded it and have recorded in my grade book on Skyward. 

Here is the grading system used in 1st Grade:

4- Exceeds Mastery of Standard
· A Student earning a 4 demonstrates mastery of grade level standards with ease and consistency
      3- Mastery of Standard

· A student earning a 3 consistently grasps grade level standards with limited errors
· A 3 throughout the school year indicates strong, excellent work at grade level.
· A 3 is the goal for grade level and should be CELEBRATED! 
2- Progressing Toward Mastery
· A student earning a 2 inconsistently grasps and applies grade level standards with errors
1- Minimal Mastery of Standard
· A student earning a 1 means performance does not meet grade level standards
· Intervention is needed from teachers and parents. 
H- Homework: Each week your child will have reading and math homework. Every WEDNESDAY and FRIDAY they will have story to read to you. Please sign the parent sheet. On Wednesday it will be a story from our reading book, on Friday it will be a small leveled reader. Each student will bring home a book at their own reading level.  In addition to reading on Tuesday, a math worksheet will be sent home. 
I- Inventive Spelling: Children will learn to spell in the same way they learn to talk by approximating what they see and hear around them. Children will use the sounds they already know and substitute or eliminate ones that are unfamiliar. When children become familiar with the written word through reading, they will begin to fill in the unknown gaps. 
Intervention: Reading and Math intervention will be determined by teacher assessments, interventionist assessments, and MAP Testing. 
J- Journal: We will do journal writing everyday, which is another way for your child to practice spelling patterns and rules. When you see the journals at the end of the year, you will be amazed at the progress your child has made. We will also be writing in our Draft Book weekly during Writing Workshop. 
K- Kids in Our Class
Girls
(9)




Boys

(13)

Maci Adkins
 




Ashlan Allhands

Justice Bowen





Nathaniel Atkins

Layla Koroyanis





Samuel Botts-Heimericks

Liliana Manrriquez




Colton Braddock

Ainsley Niewold




Caleb Clark

Kendal Schonauer




Hayden Curtsinger

Pyper Siddall





Caden Duley



Harper Swinford




Weston Gustafson

Mackenzie Vazquez




Brooks Hazelwood








Evan Hudson








Jonathan Montenegro








Saul Navarette








Tristan Nolder
L- Lunch: Student lunches, including milk, are $1.80 daily and $2.75 for adults. Extra milk or a milk supplement to a sack lunch may be purchased for $.35. Check out the handbook on how to pay for lunches online. 
M- Money: Please send any money to school in a sealed envelope labeled with your child’s name and the reason (i.e., lunch, book order, etc.) Please put the money in your child’s S.T.A.R. Folder so that I am sure to receive it.
Math: We will be using the Math series; Singapore Math, due to Common Core. 
N- Newsletter: A newsletter will be available  every Friday. Reading this weekly newsletter in VERY important. I also include the spelling words and high-frequency (sight) words for the following week to practice over the weekend. 

O- Outside: Our class will have recess at 11:25 every day. If the weather permits, all recesses will take place outside, along with PE classes. Please dress your child appropriately for the weather. 

P- Parties: Our class will have a party for the following holidays: Halloween, Christmas, and Valentine’s Day. All activities for these parties are planned and run by parents. A sign-up sheet will be passed around at Open House. You will only have to sign-up to help with one party unless you would like to help with more than one. 
Q- Questions: If at any time you have questions about anything going on in the classroom, do not hesitate to contact me. My email: jfindlay@pblpanthers.org
R- Report Cards: Report cards are issued 4 times a year. The first report card will be given to you at our fall conference where we will discuss it with you in-depth. When report cards are out, they can be seen thru Skyward and I will also send a hard copy.

S- Schedule and Specials: Our everyday agenda has some differences in times and specials each day, but we mainly follow this agenda: 

8:15 Pledge and Morning Work
8:40 Calendar/Mental Math
9:00 Math
10:15 Fix-its and Oral Language
10:40 Word Work/Daily 5
11:25 Recess/Lunch

12:15 Daily 5
1:15 Reading/Daily 5
2:00 Specials

2:45 Pack up/Helper Chores
3:00 Dismissal

Specials: You must wear gym shoes to PE.
Monday: PE 2:25
Tuesday: Tech 1:10, Library 1:35
Wednesday: PE 2:25
Thursday: Pe 10:10, Music 10:35
Friday: Music 2:00, PE 2:25 
T- Take Home Folders: Each child has a S.T.A.R. Folder that is to travel to and from school each day. Your child will bring home important papers from school in this folder. You can also send notes to school in it. IT IS VERY IMPORTANT TO CHECK THESE FOLDERS EVERY NIGHT. On the left pocket will be a bring back to school card so that you know papers on that side are to be returned to school.  
U- Units: We will incorporate science and social studies into our different units of study throughout the year. Sometimes the units will coincide with the stories in our readers. 
V- Volunteers: We value volunteers and encourage parents to volunteer in many ways. If you come for a visit, party, play, activity, etc., please check into the office first. 

W-  Website: Each Friday our class website will be updated. It will keep you informed on what’s being taught in all subject areas and also on special events. There will be on-line game links for math, reading, spelling, writing, social studies, and science. There are two ways to reach the website:  www.mrsmcelhoesclass.weebly.com or you can go to the PBL home page.  Click on Links under Clara Peterson, and then click on Mrs. McElhoe
X- eXtra Supplies: We are always in need of dry erase markers, erasers, Clorox wipes, etc. If you are able to provide more of those, it is greatly appreciated! 

Y- YOU: You are the most important adult in your child’s life and no one knows your child better than you. You are your child’s biggest supporter in their education and we sincerely value your input. 

Z- ZZZ: Young children need plenty of rest each night to prepare for a full day of learning. It’s important to set and stick to a nightly bedtime so that your child is ready to go when morning comes. 
